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JOINT MEETINGS OF CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE AND EDUCATION 
/ SOCIAL CARE, HEALTH AND HOUSING SCRUTINY COMMITTEES 

 
(Council Chamber - Port Talbot Civic Centre) 

 
Members Present:  23 February 2017 
 
 
Chairperson: 
 

Councillor A.R.Lockyer 
 

Councillors: 
 

Mrs C.Edwards, M.Ellis, J.S.Evans, H.N.James, 
Mrs.D.Jones, R.G.Jones, Mrs.S.Paddison, 
Mrs.K.Pearson, L.M.Purcell, A.Taylor and 
D.Whitelock 
 

Officers In 
Attendance 
 

N. JarmanF Clay-Poole, N.Evans, and 
J.Hodges  
 

Cabinet Invitees: 
 

Councillors P.A.Rees, P.D.Richards and 
J.Rogers 
 

 

1. APPOINTMENT OF A CHAIRPERSON 
 
It was agreed that Councillor A Lockyer be appointed Chairperson of 
the meeting. 
 

2. WESTERN BAY POPULATION ASSESSMENT - AS CONTAINED 
WITHIN THE CABINET BOARD PAPERS 
 
Members considered the report on the Western Bay Population 
Assessment that had been developed following the publication of the 
Social Services and Wellbeing (Wales) Act 2014. 
 
Officers advised that this had been an onerous task to collate the 
information and it was planned to undertake a lessons learned 
exercise at the end of the process to identify any barriers to further 
assessments. 
 
Members noted that a web page had been created that contained the 
relevant information and Members asked if this could be 
demonstrated when the report was considered by Council on 15 
March 2017. 
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Members raised concern that the table contained within the report 
that highlight the themes of Western Bay Population Assessment was 
confusing and should be reformatted so that it was easier to 
understand. 
 
Members asked what the term “Milestone Period” meant and officers 
that it was a new expression and that it meant the timescales for the 
achievement of particular issues. 
 
Clarification was sought on how the population assessment links with 
other strategic planning arrangements in particular the Local Health 
Board Medium Term Financial. Officers stated that the Health Board 
was required by legislation to produce funding allocations and 
savings over a period of time and the ABMU Local Health Board was 
currently in the second year of a 3 year process. Officers advised that 
this assessment also overlapped with the assessment that was being 
undertaken following the Wellbeing of Future Generations legislation. 
 
Members noted the Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) and wished for 
their concerns to be recorded that they felt the completed EIA that 
accompanied the report left more questions to be answered than 
answers. 
 
Concern was raised on section 3 of the EIA in particular as it stated 
that further investigation was required on the impact on protected 
characteristics. Members stated that this in their opinion rendered the 
EIA incomplete.  
 
Further concern was raised in relation to the action plan contained 
within the EIA was also lacking information that Members stated they 
needed to consider. Members noted that there were objectives 
contained within the action plan but nothing more. 
 
Members stated that due to the EIA they could not support the 
recommendations contained within the report and they wished to 
send a letter to the Regional Programme Director of the Western Bay 
Programme highlighting their concerns that the EIA is incomplete and 
that they wished for a revised EIA to be included when the report is 
presented to Council on 15th March. 
 
Following scrutiny the Committee did not support the 
recommendations contained within the report and asked for a revised 
EIA to be completed prior to Council. 
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CHAIRPERSON 


